
 

 
Welcome back to school, after what I hope was an enjoyable half term break.   It really is quite remarkable to witness just 

how well our team of pupils and staff are supporting one another in coping with the huge amount of change we have been 

faced with this year .  Just this week, we have  once again had to review our risk assessments, in light of the latest guidance 

on social distancing and face coverings in the work place. In assemblies this week we have focused upon the positive aspects 

of change and the fact that, just like the Autumn leaves falling around us, change  is inevitable. Change doesn ’t have to be 

scary and will often make way for something fresh, new, and exciting.  We have focused upon those things that we are 

grateful for at the moment.  The things that make us feel warm and positive inside. 

Mrs L Wilby, Executive Headteacher 
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Please remember that your 

child must stay with you at all 

times whilst on the school 

site.  If you are early to drop 

off in the morning, or collect 

in the afternoon, then you 

must not allow your child to 

play or run around the play-

ground. We are all working 

very hard to keep our classes 

and year groups in discrete 

bubbles and would ask that 

you respect our request to 

also play your part in keeping 

our pupils safe and infection 

free. 

A Polite Plea! 

Thank you to all of our Solent friends and families for coming 
on board with us and supporting us by wearing face coverings 
on the school site.  Following changes in guidance this week, 
our staff will now also be wearing face coverings around the 
school building.  They will not be wearing face coverings in 
their class bubbles, unless they specifically choose to do so. 

Please watch out for an important letter being emailed home today.  It 

contains information regarding home reading books across The Solent 

Schools. 

Important Communication 

As mentioned in the newsletter at the beginning of October, we have now 

gone live with the ‘Assignments’ home learning tab on Teams. Please make 

sure that you check that your child is accessing and completing their home 

learning regularly.  This is vital if they are to recover from their time away 

from school this year and continue to make good progress.  Home Learning 

plays a very important part in the recovery curriculum that is being created 

for your child. You will find a parent and carer guide to support you in ac-

cessing these assignments on the school website.  You will find this by se-

lecting the ‘information’ tab and then ‘presentations’. Or by clicking here. 

Solent Teams—Home Learning 

To Mask or Not To Mask? 

If your child or a member of your immediate house-

hold tests positive for Covid-19 over the weekend  

text 07933 997641 straight away.   This service will 

enable us to take swift action.  You must leave a 

short message with the words ‘Covid Positive test 

for’ then the name of the person who has tested pos-

itive, your child's name and class.  If your child tests 

positive we will request a copy of the test result . 

https://solentinfant.thesolentschools.org/information/presentations/


The Solent teaching team are very much looking forward to meeting with all parents and carers for our Autumn term round of 

appointments from Monday 9th November onwards.  We are all very excited, as this will be the first time that these meetings 

are held virtually, using Microsoft Teams.  We ask that you are patient with us, as we are all learning together and there may be 

some glitches along the way! Below you will find a new protocol.  We hope that you enjoy hearing about everything that your 

child has achieved so far this academic year and getting to know the class teachers a little better along the way. 

Autumn Parent & Carer Appointments 

This document is 

also available on 

the school web-

site via the infor-

mation tab and 

school policies. 


